THE BLOOMIN' NEWS
March 2013
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
What a great time we had at Fifty Grand!!!! Sorry to those of you who couldn’t attend, the corned beef and cabbage lunch was delicious. Many thanks to Marilyn Brown of the Program Team who planned the event. Even though the weather was a bit “iffy” about 35 members attended. A little snow doesn’t get in our way of good food or a good meeting.....
Looks like we are off to a good start with the Fundraising Team’s efforts. Please support their hard work by buying and or selling raffle tickets for the Spring Tea. Contact Mary Bourn, Sue Granno or Susan Nelson for information on how you can help.
For those unable to attend the meeting, each Board member spoke about the duties they perform for the DGC. Our club has 68 fairly active members. It takes new ideas and new faces to keep our club interesting and fun. I have enjoyed being President and working with all of you bringing my ideas to you. I will be very happy to help the next President in any way I can, as I have been helped by the great ladies who served before me. Feel free to contact me if you have questions regarding the duties of President. It is really fun and rewarding.
At this writing, I am waiting to hear from the school Principals to find our family to adopt, will let you all know via email when I get the details.
Donna Morrison, President
Dogwood Garden Club
Minutes
March 6, 2013
President Donna Morrison called the meeting to order at 10:55 am at the Fifty Grand Steakhouse in Pollock Pines.
The flag salute was led by Vicki Doyle, Vice President.
Donna thanked Marilyn Brown for arranging our meeting today. 
Donna gave the Treasurers report. We have $3179.88 in the treasury.Pat Schoggins, Treasurer, had recent hip surgery.
Donna reminded the group that checks can be turned in for Pennies for Pines.
Donna received a nice letter from the Robin Hood Foundation for the $100 we sent them for storm relief. Their Board pays their own expenses so all donations go to their charity.
Donna also received a cute note from the Boys and Girls Club after our $200 donation. Each of the kids signed it.They have a garden at the school which it would be fun to visit. 
Sunshine Committee Chair, Janet Sullivan, announced that the March Birthday Luncheon will be Wednesday March 13 at Papa Gianni’s in the BeLair shopping center in Cameron Park at 11:30.Judy Jackson is sponsoring the lunch and 11 members said they’d be there. 
Program Committee, Becky McIntyre, said the April meeting will be a tour of the Hop Sing Sake Factory in Sacramento. Carol MacNamara is in charge. 
Leslie Sinclair, Garden Team, will send around the signup sheet again.The next meeting is at Ship and Shape USA on March 21 at 11 am – it should last 1- 1/12 hours.It is to plot out the year. There are 13 on the Garden team so far. 
It would be nice to support the business when we meet there. 
Leslie also mentioned that they planted wild flowers on Daffodil Hill last week. 
Mary Bourn, Craft Team, did not have enough people at the last meeting to choose a leader. There are about 8-10 members on the team. They will meet after today’s meeting. 
Donna said we still need a Historian. She had brought two yearbooks for us to look at. There are yearbooks back to 1961.Merle Neil said she will do 2 pages for the yearbook for the Mira Flores meeting. 
Nominating Committee is Mary Bourn, Bunny Minkin and Doris Morley. The Board will talk about their jobs today. As they talk, think about where you might fit in. 
There will be a raffle for the Easter Tree today. 6 tickets for $5. Sue Granno decorated two sweatshirts – they are $25 each. There are also yard art angels on boards for $25 each. 
Mary Bourn, Fundraising, This year we are creating 4 baskets to raffle instead of having such labor intense functions. The first, the Spring Tea, will be at the Smith Flat House –in the courtyard. It will be open to the public and is $25 per person. There will be two fabulous baskets – Garden and Spa. There will be a hat contest and the tea will be covered by the Mountain Democrat. 
The second basket will be at the 4th Of July. It is called Picnic in our Backyard and has a grill, picnic bench and tons of BBQ items. The third basket is Christmas and will be drawn for at the Christmas Party. The fundraising goal is $3500-4000.
Since she doesn’t like selling, Merle Neil suggested buying tickets for the Tea to give as gifts or making a donation towards a basket.
Donna has talked to the Principals at the two Pollock Pines schools and they suggested adopting a family for Back to School since then is when they really need things. There are about 40 needy families. We could also do a Christmas basket for the family.
Tom Schultz is part of the Economic Development Committee. They meet every month and welcome new businesses. He mentioned that the new Art School is adding on and will have a meeting room for community groups.
Last month the Valentine Basket made $105 and this month the Easter Basket made $113. 
There was a drawing for the Easter Tree with Hallmark decorations donated by Beverly Sundberg. Amy Rath won the tree. 
Sue Granno, Tom Schultz and Sue Nelson volunteered to be Historians. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 am.
Respectfully Submitted,
Judy Jenkins 
(These nice ladies (our friends) have gone to the trouble of making these arrangements - so you all come, you hear!?! Take advantage of the time to be with your friends and bid the birthday ladies many more birthdays to come! There's no business just lots of chats (getting to know one another better) and a great amount of laughing. Remember we all need time to get away from the stress in our lives and this is a good time to do it. And all you have to do is be there!)
Dear Garden Club Members: 
The Garden Club April Birthday Luncheon will be held on Wednesday, April 10, 2013 at 11:30 a.m. at Tortilla Flats Mexican Restaurant, 564 Main Street, Placerville. We will be given separate checks. There is ample parking in their parking lot. Darlene Grosz is your April Birthday Luncheon Hostess. Please RSVP to Darlene at 530-644-2052 or email Darlene at: dgrosz01@comcast.net. Be sure to let Darlene know if you are able to attend so that she can give the number of attendees to the restaurant staff.
April Birthday Celebrants are:
Jeanie Redmond - April 6th
Vicki Doyle - April 10th
Choral Engstrom - April 18th
Darlene Grosz - April 30th 
Janet Sullivan
Sunshine Team Leader
(For your information - There were three really neat pictures of the brewery and gardens in the original flyer. No matter what I did I couldn't get them included here. Anyway just envision a really beautiful scene (two) with fantastic flowers and the third a very clean and neat interior of the brewery and you got it!) (Carole I did not change the colors of your flyer, my computer did and I am not going to argue with it one more time today!)
GEKKEIKEN SAKE BREWERY & GARDENS
WEDNESDAY ~ APRIL 3rd
9:30 MEET AT CVS PHARMACY TO CARPOOL
10:30 GEKKEIKEN SAKE BREWERY TOUR
12:15 LUNCH AT HOP SING PALACE - $12.00
Directions to Gekkeiken Brewery: Head west on Highway 50 to Folsom. Exit north on Prairie City Road. Continue on Prairie City through the Blue Ravine intersection where it becomes Sibley Street. The brewery is on the left at 1136 Sibley St.
Brewery to Hop Sing Palace: From Gekkeiken parking lot turn left onto Sibley Street. Turn right on Natoma Street. Turn left on Decatur St. When you reach Sutter St. look for parking in any direction or in the parking structure. Hop Sing Palace is to the right at 805 Sutter Street.
Luncheon Reservation - $12.00
Please send $12 check made out to the “Dogwood Garden Club” by Wednesday, March 27th.
Mail to: Carole McNamara
109 Sanborn Court ~ Folsom, CA 95
Program summary for the remainder of 2013 
April 3:
Team member: Carole McNamara April 3rd will be our 10:30 tour of the Gekkeiken Sake Factory in Folsom with lunch following at noon at Hop Sing Palace in Old Folsom (where you can taste more sake!) And you can allow time after lunch for shopping in Old Folsom or wherever desired. We'll carpool from CVS. 
May 1
Team member: Marilyn Brown
Sutter’s Fort, followed by lunch at Joe’s Crab Shack, with separate checks. Carpooling at CVS.
June 5:
Team member: Merle Neil Miraflores Winery with box lunches, prepaid
July 3: 
Team member: Becky M Pizza Factory, prepaid pizza, salads, bevvies
August 7:
Team member: Billie Jordan Fifty Grand. Billie will collect $ in advance, cks payable to DGC. Billie to work with restaurant on menu/pricing and arrange Master Gardener speaker re herb gardening or other gardening. 
September 4:
Team member: Jeri Hartman Folsom Gardens (Consumes River Gardens) in P’Ville, no meal, lunch on your own
October 2
Team member: Ginger DeGregory
Sac. Governors’ Mansion, followed by lunch, if possible, at Casa Gardens. Docent “Governors Wives” at the mansion.
November 6:
Team member: Billie Jordan Elections and lunch at Crystal Basin Bistro in Camino. 

December 4: 
Team member: Judy Jenkins
Christmas lunch, Wedgewood (aka Sequoia). Toy drive, $ collection for teen gifts, no ornament or gift exchange. Already reserved restaurant.

All $ for programs to go to programs team member’s home– not to club’s PO box.

Checks are always made payable to the DGC. 

(No Becky, I did not change the format of the program information you sent me. No Becky I did not retype it. Yes, Becky I put the dates in color, because I thought that since my computer was doing its own thing that your program would be easier to read.)

FUND RAISING TEAM
Ladies, "SPRING IS IN THE AIR"
Our club this year is changing things up a bit for our Fund Raisers. We are doing a series of Fund Raisers to help raise money for our local organizations. Our first event this year is our "Spring Tea " event at Smith Flat House in Placerville. Many of you saw the Beautiful flyer that our member Jan Teichman did for this event(Thanks Jan!) The flyers are now being put up in our community in 11x14 Glossy format and they are quite eye catching. We are going to be asking each member for a $40.00 donation(or more if you can) to help support our clubs fund raising goal. There is no "Work to Do" as in the past years ( like baking, schlepping books, getting up at early hours to set up, no clean up, you get the idea) The Fund Raising Team has our Raffle Baskets well in hand and between our merchants donating and some money from your donations we are able to put together some absolutley knock out baskets. We are asking our club members to help sell tickets to the Tea and also Raffle tickets. Merle Neil will have tickets along with a small flyer that details the "Spa Basket" and the "Garden Basket" contents and the local organizations that we support.
If you would like to get Raffle Tickets from Merle just give her a call and she will make arrangements with you. The Craft team will also be doing some crafts that they will sell throughout the year as well. 
If any of you ladies belong to a group like Bunco, Bible Study, the fund raising team would be happy to come speak about our Tea and sell tickets to your group. Pat Weidman belongs to a Quilting Guild and we will be going there to display our baskets and sell tickets.
This is a Community Affair and the more people we can interact with the better our Fund Raising will go. Thanks again for all your support
The Fund Raising Team.

CRAFT TEAM
On Wednesday March 12 , the Craft Committee had a meeting. Everybody had great ideas .The team leaders for the Craft Committee are Judy Cooper and Tami Lee. We need members of the Garden Club to save all their used or new candles with the wick and wax so we can make fire starters to sell at the flea market. We also need small clay pots of various sizes and in good condition for other projects. Bring your donations to the next meeting and Tami will gladly accept them.

Thank you,
Tami Lee

GARDEN TEAM REPORT
I'll be all of the gardeners in our club have been taking advantage of this warm weather break during March. Enjoy it while it lasts.

Our meeting on March 21st and Ship Shape USA (may) have come and gone, and I expect that we will have had a productive planning meeting for the 2013 season.

We now have 19 confirmed garden team members, so we should be able to accomplish our goals on our various projects.

My thanks again to Sylvia Hamblin for becoming the co-team leader.

Leslie Sinclair 

A BIO OF A GREAT MEMBER.....BEVERLY SUNDBERG
Beverly Sundberg is probably our oldest member, being 91 years young. Some of you may not know her well because she lives half of the year in Camino with her son and his family and the other half in Derry, New Hampshire with one of her daughters and her family. She belongs to the Dogwood Garden Club and also Derry Garden Club in New Hampshire. She is very active in both clubs. Beverly is the lady who each year donates a Christmas Tree for our raffle when we have our Christmas luncheon. She loves to go to estate sales on the East Coast to find interesting ornaments to decorate the tree. She also put together our Easter Tree which was raffled during our March meeting. Besides her son in Camino and her daughter in New Hampshire, she has another daughter and family in Florida. A total of ten grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. When in New Hampshire Beverly loves to be in the flower garden where she feeds the birds. Many Cardinals and Hummingbirds keep her company and enjoy the seeds she gives them. It is difficult for her to kneel to do gardening, so she uses a walker with a seat and scoots herself around to plant and weed. Very clever of you Beverly, we may all need this idea of yours soon. She is also an avid reader. This year she will fly on Southwest to New Hampshire the first of April and return the first of December in time for our Christmas luncheon. Have a wonderful spring and summer Beverly and we will see you next winter in California.
TID BITS!
Amy, our Avon expert, is sharing the name of a general contractor she uses. She says "he can do just about anything." His phone number is 530-651-3803. She claims, Martin Roy, is an exceedingly nice young man. Her Bunco group who has seen his work in her bathroom agree it is beautiful. O.K. now you have the name of two general contractors - don't forget Choral Engstrom's husband is also a contractor. Since everyone seems to be talking about seasonal changes requiring decorating, redesigning and repairing, I'm sure you could all keep these men on the run. Hmm maybe I should change "on the run" to busy!
I think Mary Bourn wanted me to pass on a flyer showing the dinner menu for the Smith Flat House. Sorry Mary. My computer rules and I have tried to copy and paste as well as add it here as an attachment and it aint going to happen. However, ladies you are welcome to go to the Smith Flat House Courtyard and view it for yourself. Mary says the food is great and Jason who runs the cafe is quite accommodating. Why does this sound like I may have already sent you this message? Aint it grand - at my age I can just say it was a Senior Moment.
Mary has been busy finding fun things to do for you in your spare time. She'd like to know if any of you are interested in going to a "Day Game" at Giants Ball Park in San Francisco. She is considering the date of Sunday, August 25, when the Giants play Pittsburg @ 1:05 p.m. Tickets will be about $65.00 (Mary says these are great seats) plus handling. Or the other date is Saturday, September 28, at 1:05 p.m. when the Giants play the Padres. This is just a suggestion, but if you went to the first game and had barrells of fun maybe you would like to go back to see the second game. Opt for the first date just in case. Anyway Mary needs to know your answer as soon as possible so she can get the tickets early. Oh one more idea. She says if you want to spend the night in San Francisco she has a couple of reasonable places to stay. This will give you an opportunity to do some things in the city. (Shopping?)
ABOUT OUR ORGANIZATION
The Dogwood Garden Club is a non-profit organization established in 1961, and registered in El Dorado County, California, for the purpose of promoting local interest in gardening, the beautification of Pollock Pines, and supporting the establishment and continuance of the Pollock Pines Library. We contribute to local charities, schools, youth groups, service organizations and the El Dorado County Pennies For Pines Program.

2013 OFFICERS
Donna Morrison, President Vicki Doyle, Vice President Judy Jenkins, Secretary Pat Schoggins, Treasurer
2013 TEAM LEADERS
June Short, Communications 

Pat Schoggins & Vickie Doyle, Decorations
Leslie Sinclair & Sylvia Hamblin, Gardening Sue Granno, 

Tom Schulz & Merle Neil Historian
Choral Engstrom & Judi Belt, Hospitality 

June DeVille & Jeri Hartman, Membership
Mary Bourn, Parliamentarian & Fund Raising 

Becky McIntyre Programs
Janet Sullivan, Sunshine 

Mary Bourn & Merle Neil Special Events
Becky McIntyre, Webmaster
